
ROCKLEDGE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

OF 
August 30, 2021 

 
The Rockledge Borough Council met at 7:30 p.m. on August 30, 2021 at the Rockledge Borough 
Hall.  After the prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, the roll was called as follows 
 
In Attendance:    Mr. Praediger, Mrs. Kehoe, Mr. Sheppard, Mr. Enderle, Mr. Caffrey and Mayor 
Praediger.  
 
Additions to the Agenda:   None    
 
Adoption of the Agenda:   All were in favor.   
 
Acceptance of the Minutes:   All were in favor of adopting the minutes from July 26, 2021.   
 
Law and Planning:        Mr. Caffrey made a motion to accept the monthly building inspector’s 
report.    All were in favor.   
 
Mr. Caffrey made a motion to adopt Ordinance 674 amending the Police Pension Ordinance to 
allow for military buy back time.  All were in favor.   
 
Finance:  Mr. Enderle made a motion to accept the monthly bills, Tax Collectors report and 
previous months check detail report. All were in favor.   
 
Monthly Bills – August 2021 
 
General Fund   – $    64,752.53    
Highway Aid   – $      4,411.18       
Capital Reserve  – $                  0            
Police Pension Fund   - $         605.17                     
   
Check Detail – July 2021 
 
General Fund   – $     7,535.47    
Highway Aid   – $                 0     
Capital Reserve  – $     1,345.72 
Police Pension Fund   - $     4,399.46   
 
Mr. Enderle gave the Treasurers report:   
 
General Fund:   Beginning Balance  $  1,132,029.82 
    Receipts  $     193,145.74   
    Disbursements  $     248,846.04 
    Ending Balance $  1,076,329.52 



 
Capital Reserve:  Beginning Balance $    90,151.13 
    Receipts  $      1,249.56 
    Disbursements  $      1,645.72     
    Ending Balance $    89,754.97     
 
Highway Aid:   Beginning Balance $    54,661.73  
    Receipts  $               .38    
    Disbursements  $    17,524.74       
    Ending Balance $    37,137.37    
 
Police Pension MMO:  Beginning Balance $  103,153.30    
    Deposits/Interest $               .87     
    Disbursements  $                  0                 
    Ending Balance $  103,154.17    
 
Fund Account:   Beginning Balance $  256,590.70     
    Receipts/Interest $                  0      
    Disbursements  $                0                
    Ending Balance $  256,590.70        
 
Public Service:     Mr. Sheppard reported the following:  Household Hazardous Waste 
Collection will be held on September 25 at the Spring-Ford 9th Grade Center in Royersford.  Pre-
registration is required.  
 
 Public Safety:      Mrs. Kehoe made a motion to accept the Police, Fire Marshal, Fire Company, 
and Second Alarmers monthly reports.  All were in favor.  
 
Car Show/Fall Festival will be held on Sunday, September 12 from 3:00 to 7:00 pm.  Rain date is 
Sunday, September 26.  
 
Mayor Praediger advised Car Show work is going extremely well.   
 
Mrs. Kehoe will check with her contact to see about the rumor going around that PennDot is 
going to mill/pave Huntingdon Pike near the Fall Festival/Car Show.  
 
Corporal Schmalz had nothing at this time.  
 
Town Watch:  16 miles and 42 man hours.  Thank you to Mayor Praediger for the new Town 
Watch shirts.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Public Works/Property:     Mr. Praediger made a motion to accept the Streets Opening Report 
and the Streets Department Monthly Report.    All were in favor.  
 
Mr. Rowley advised he is ready for the Car Show and the Fireworks.  
  



Recreation:    Fireworks:  Rescheduled for Saturday, September 4 at 8:00 pm.  No rain date is 
scheduled – they will be planned for next year.  
 
Personnel:        Mrs. Kehoe had nothing at this time.  
 
Managers’ Report:        
 
Public Comment:   
 
Mr. Tom Briggman, 300 Montgomery Avenue asked about the paving and pot holes on 
Montgomery Avenue from Blake to Shady.  Mr. Praediger advised that when we are going to 
pave that will be the 1st street completed.  
 
Susan Marsh:  
 

- Asked about the property along Shady Lane regarding rag weed. Told her we need the 
address.  

- Asked about the downspout at Fowlers garage.  Mr. Praediger will talk to the tenant.  
 
Vincent Menniti, 21 Fox Street – a friend of his asked about what to do about a neighbor who is 
not cutting their grass.  Anyone who sees uncut grass needs to contact the borough office – once 
they are aware of the issue the building inspector will check it out.   
 
A motion was made to adjourn to executive session. All were in favor.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joyce Hines 
Borough Clerk 


